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2021/0175/TRC – Blue Lagoon, Farrington Crescent 

 

Dear Kieron and Simon, 

Further to our email sent 18 March 2022, having read the recommendation by Planning, we have spoken to an extremely helpful person in Committee 

Services. This email is sent on her advice and is based on the unfortunate circumstance where none of the signatories of the email will be able to 

attend: two households have or are recovering from Covid, one household has shingles and the other is isolating as they are vulnerable following a 

major operation. 

 

Consequently we would appreciate it if the following could be entered into the update sheet and presented at the committee meeting: 

 

• we believe there should be a requirement to reinstate some of the lost trees to reflect the extent of what has been lost: 
o the council did not approve of the extent of tree felling; 
o tree felling was in excess of 5m3 (67 No trees, approx 63m3);the arial view shows what was there prior to felling 

o  
o a comparable current arial view is required to appreciate the extent of the loss: 
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•  view of the north end 

•  one of the heaps 
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o  east side of pond 
o  

•  
o the Council has a policy of reinstatement where possible: we firmly believe some replanting is required to address the loss of habitat 

▪ this has been enforced on other properties in this postcode; 
▪ the recommendation states: 

▪ “it is unlikely the City council would have permitted the extent of works or the manner in which they were carried out" 
for the felling that took place in 2020 

▪ “tree cover remains dense around the lake”: this is simply not the case for the north end of the pond (around T013 and 
T004)  where almost all trees were removed; where T009 - T012 are sited, they constitute approx. 50% of the trees in 
that area. 

• the landowner has a 10 year plan which includes more tree felling/ thinning/ silvicultural management which, as it forms part of the planning 
application, could be interpreted as having tacit approval from the City council: permission should clearly state whether or not that is the case. 

• we note that the recommendation by Planning refers to tree numbers (as per the application), however T0012 and T0013 are not addressed: 
we assume no work is to be done to these trees: given they appear in their report and in their plans, could it be very clearly stated that no 
arboricultural work to any tree other than those specified in this application may  carried out unless appropriate permission is sought and 
obtained. 

• the recommendation cannot state the effect of the work to date as this has simply not been assessed. 

13



 

We appreciate the interest and time Planning have taken to date and would appreciate your co-operation in including this and drawing attention to it at 

the Committee meeting, in our absence. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

John & Lorraine Roberts 
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T018 Goat Willow-Coppice for highway clearance  
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5 Christ’s Hospital Terrace 
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